
Law Enforcement Advisory Board Meeting MARCH 8, 2017 

Meeting was called to order by Tony Carter at 4:00pm with the following in attendance:  x denotes presence 

X Paul Soptick 

X Patrick Dunn 

X Scott Mackey 

X Reed Partridge 

X Lee Brown 

Lt Col Bob Gunja  

X Dixie Kaster 

X Don Jolley 

X Tony Carter 

Maria Cecilia Ysaac 

X Terry Zeigler 

Tyrone Garner  

Irene Caudillo  

X Don Ash  

Mary Hopkins  

Rodney Smith 

Kelli Bailiff 

X JoanDeMoss 

Tony Carter opened the meeting at 4:00pm. He went on record to tell the attendees that he was very 
thankful for all that they do in the community and their commitment to the LEAB.   

There was no presentation from the legislative auditor. 

Chief Zeigler talked about the new program ( DDAC ) and will meet with the Commission Standing 
Committee to explain the program .  

Chief Zeigler announced Mike York promoted to deputy chief to replace Rodney Smith. 

Pam Waldek was promoted to major to work in the chief’s office. 
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He talked about a shooting last week, one black male and one white male, both from Missouri, with 
no more information as the investigation is ongoing. 

Sheriff Ash talked about a successful opening of Wyandotte County Lake. There were a couple of 
violations with citations written. He noted there was a good presence of people hiking, cycling, and 
walking dogs on and off leash. 

Sheriff Ash stated that 7 new deputies will start their training the day after this meeting and will be in 
training for 6 weeks. The new deputy class will be in June. They received 6 applications in February 
with 5 passing, and 8 in March. 

Sheriff Ash said the female population was high with 63 in custody today. They needed to bunk on 
the floor in “boats” but are planning to double bunk. They are talking to the vendors to accomplish 
this.  

Sheriff Ash said they are working on their budget and said they are looking into charging fees to offset 
the costs associated with selling properties subject to mortgage foreclosure. 

Sheriff Ash said he was cleared by the Chemo Doctor and is switching to a maintenance program and 
needs to take all his childhood immunization shots again. 

Chief Zeigler talked about Alex ( the child from the UK ) and that Immigration had extended his visa 
so he could stay in the USA to complete his treatments that will end in June of this year. At that time 
he will receive a telescopic femur, to adjust as he grows, and will have to come back to the USA 
every 3 months for tests. 

 

We adjourned at 5:00 

 

Submitted 4-12-2017 


